
 

 

 

Public Notice 
 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO FORMALLY NAME EVELYN RESERVE TO EVELYN PARK 
 

At its meeting on 26 April 2022, Council, pursuant to statutory Naming rules for places in Victoria 2022 resolved 
its intention to formally name the feature known as Evelyn Reserve, located on the corner of Fletcher Road and 
Evelyn Street to “Evelyn Park”. This is to recognise the new vision of a “pocket park”, whilst maintaining its link 
to the location and Frankston’s early pioneers.  
 

The proposed feature and extent of the property at 17R – 21R Evelyn Street Frankston is shown on the map 
below: 
 

 
 

Have Your Say  

Any person may make a written submission to Council on the proposal. All submissions received on or before 
29 June 2022 will be considered by Council. 
 

Any person making a submission is entitled to request (in the submission itself) to be heard at a Council 
meeting in support of the submission, either in person or by a person acting on his or her behalf.  Notice of the 
meeting date and time will be given to each person who has lodged a submission.   
 

Submissions must be writing and addressed to: Manager Governance & Information, Frankston City Council, PO 
Box 490, Frankston, 3199.  Submissions may also be hand delivered to the Civic Centre, or emailed to 
info@frankston.vic.gov.au 
 

Unless a submitter requests to the contrary, copies of submissions (including the submitters’ names and 
addresses) may be included in the Council meeting agenda and minutes, which are a permanent public record, 
and which are published on Council’s website.   
 

Should further information be required, please contact Senior Governance Officer on 03 9784 1819. 
 

Phil Cantillon 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE  


